
 

THORPE WARD RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIAN 
 

EXTRACT OF MINUTES FROM MEETING 
 

DATED 10TH OCTOBER 2016 
 

The following matters were among those discussed at the meeting. 
 
1 Car parking obstructing access for residents in the Fleetway and Gower 

during school drop-off and pick-up. 
 

2 Security issues following recent OFSTED report and use of St. Mary’s 
Gate at the Church. 
 

3 Reports of harassment of Monks Walk users. Please advise TWRA (and 
if appropriate the police) of any such occurrences. 
 

4 SCC response to identified Wet Spots – Owen Lee of SCC to attend the 
November meeting. 
 

5 Apparent increase in fly-tipping.  Secretary and Councillors to meet 
with Environment Officer at RBC on 18th October. 
 

6 Amended recycling instructions. 
 

7 Concerns regarding clearing of bushes in The Bourne. 
 

8 Repairs to the Animal Pound. 
 

9 Taxi Drivers’ Consultation – currently underway at RBC. 
 

10 Responsibility for clearing fallen trees that obstruct footpaths. 
 

11 County Councillor’s contribution included: 
Potential changes to Parliamentary Boundaries 
Consultation on Fire Stations 
Consultation on Libraries 
Consultation regarding Abellio Bus Services 
Works to A320. 
 

12 Penton Hook Landfill Restoration Update 
 

13 Secretary’s Report included details of meetings attended during the 
month and concerns regarding Nitrous Oxide containers together with 
drug detritus dropped around the district. 
 

14 Treasurer’s Report which included details of the Community Clear Up 
and photos of ‘before’ and ‘after’.  It is proposed the area around the 



 

War Memorial will be weeded prior to the Remembrance Day Service 
on 13th November. 
 
 

15 Report on Developments with the Environment Agency re Bourne 
Changes.  On-going consultations. 
 

16 Town Planning and Allied Matters – Planning applications for the past 
month were discussed. 
 

17 Surrey Minerals Plan + Aggregate Recycling:  The SCC Planning & 
Regulatory Committee review of the Milton Park Farm application has 
been deferred until 7th December. 
 

18 Local Plan: The Thorpe Neighbourhood Area has been designated and 
the next meeting is scheduled for later in October. 
 
Responses to the Plan can be viewed on RBC’s website. 
 

19 River Thames Scheme: This is scheduled for completion by 2025 
subject to additional funding. 
 

20 Councillors’ Reports: Our Councillors detailed their meetings and 
activities carried out during the past month. 
 

21 Web Site Progress: We are currently rebuilding the TWRA Web Site 
which currently can be accessed through the Surrey Community 
Website. 
 

22 Thorpe Together – Articles are welcome for the next edition. 
 

 
 
If residents of Thorpe Ward wish to learn more about our monthly 
activities please join us the second Monday of each month in The 
Rutherwyke Room, St. Mary’s Church Thorpe at 7.30pm. 


